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"Hartford Central School, a community of educators, students, parents, and friends, 
dedicates itself to developing citizens who are productive and compassionate, and who, 

through their creativity and responsibility, will be assets to the greater community."

 
 
 
 
 

August 22, 2024 

To All Parents/Guardians: 

Commencing in the 2023-2024 school year, the District engaged in two construction projects: the 
$9million Capital Project and the creation of an outdoor Physical Education Space. Construction 
has continued throughout the school year and summer months, with the goal of having the work 
substantially completed for the start of the 2024-2025 school year. 

As the start of the new school year approaches, I would like to provide you with an update on the 
progress of the construction and what students can expect on Thursday, September 5th. 

Capital Project Updates 
• Cafeteria Renovation

o Although we do not anticipate the space will be completed for the start of the new
year, the space will be occupiable and students will be able to utilize the renovated
space for breakfast and lunch.

• New Gym Floor
o The District anticipates the new floor will be completed in the week of August

26th.
• New Girls’ Locker-room and PE Offices

o The girls’ locker room and new PE offices are nearly complete and will be ready
for the start of the new school year.

• New Music Rooms
o The music classrooms (chorus and band) are nearly complete and will be ready for

the start of the new school year.
• Library

o The Middle/High School side of the library has been renovated. While it may not
be 100% complete, it will be occupiable for students for the start of the new school
year.

• Auditorium
o The auditorium will not be ready for the start of school. We anticipate the space

will be available for use in the mid to late Fall.

Exterior Physical Education Project 
• Contractors are currently working to complete the project and we hope to have the space

available during the week of August 26th.



Once the construction has been completed, the District will coordinate an Open House event to 
showcase the new areas and allow parents, guardians, and members of the community to tour the 
new spaces. More information on this event will be provided once we have a final date of 
completion.  
 
I appreciate your support and patience throughout the construction process. If you have any 
questions on the projects, please feel free to contact the District Office at 518-632-5222. 
 
Thank you! 
 

 
 
Andrew Cook 
Superintendent 
Hartford Central School District 
 
 
 
 


